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Project Description 

This hearing is for an appeal of the County
Planning Commission’s decision to approve a
remodel of a single-family residence, located at 7
Highgate Court in Kensington, which includes
replacing the roof, adding skylights and solar
panels, replacing two trellises, and removing 8
square feet of floor area from the kitchen.



Assessor’s Parcel Page



General Plan and Zoning Maps



Aerial Photo



Background 
 On August 28, 2017, a Kensington Design Review application (County File #KR17-0022)

was submitted for the remodel of a single-family residence. One request for a public hearing
was received, becoming the impetus for submittal of this development plan application.

 A public hearing before the Zoning Administrator (ZA) was scheduled for Monday, March 19,
2018. The ZA continued the project as a closed hearing until April 2, 2018 to consider the
testimony received.

 The Zoning Administrator approved the Development Plan at the public hearing held on
April 2, 2018 with modified findings and conditions of approval.

 On April 12, 2018, Allen Trigueiro (65 Highgate Road) appealed the Zoning Administrator’s
decision to approve County File #DP17-3046.

 A public hearing before the County Planning Commission (CPC) was scheduled for
Wednesday, June 27, 2018. A motion was made to approve the project and deny the
appeal. The motion was passed by the CPC with a 4-2 vote. This approval includes
accepting the revised south elevation (submitted at the County Planning Commission),
which shows that the new roof will be 6 inches taller than the existing roof.

 On July 5, 2018, Allen Trigueiro (65 Highgate Road) appealed the County Planning
Commission's decision to approve County File #DP17-3046.



Summary of Appeal

Allen Trigueiro is objecting to the project based on the

height of the skylights. According to Mr. Trigueiro the

south-facing 23-foot long skylight would obstruct

approximately 1/3 of his view of the San Francisco Bay.

Mr. Trigueiro claims that normal skylights usually

measure 6 inches (curb height) above the roof, not 30

inches above the roof surface as shown on the plans.



Site Plan 



Revised South Elevation



View of subject residence from Mr. Trigueiro’s Residence 
(first floor living room)



View of subject residence from Mr. Trigueiro’s Residence 
(second floor bedroom)



Additional views from Mr. Trigueiro’s
Residence (first floor)



Staff Recommendation

Staff recommends that the Board of
Supervisors DENY the appeal and UPHOLD
the County Planning Commission's decision
for County File #DP17-3046.



QUESTIONS?


